
333344 

Tuesday 20th Mar 
Year 4 Art Museum Trip 

` 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11 FEBRUARY 2021 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Friday, 12 February 
9.15am – Year 1-2 Assembly 

Monday, 15 February 
10.00am–2.30pm - Year 5-8 

Swimming Sports 

Friday, 19 February 
9.15am – Year 3-4 Assembly 

Wednesday, 24 February 
4.00-5.30pm – PR1ME 

Information Parent Evening 

Friday, 26 February 
9.15am – Year 5-6 Assembly 

 
BOT MEETING DATES 

6pm Start 
Wednesday, 24 February 

Wednesday, 24 March 
 

2021 TERM DATES 
Term 1 

4 February – 16 April 

Term 2 
03 May – 09 July 

Term 3 
26 July – 01 October 

Term 4 
18 October – 16 December 

 
In a world where  

you can be anything 
Be kind! 

 
 
 

 
 

Tēnā koutou, 

Welcome back and also a very warm welcome to all of our new families and their 
children who have joined us in 2021. We are extremely pleased to welcome you to 
our Whenuapai family and we trust that you enjoy a very positive partnership with 
Whenuapai School. 

Last Thursday, we honoured our new families and staff with a Pōwhiri on the first 
day of school. It was a wonderful occasion and an amazing way to start the 2021 
school year. I would like to acknowledge the support from all of our families for 
ensuring your children are set up for a successful school year. We are very mindful 
that the start of the school year can be very expensive, so thank you. 

Prior to school starting, the teachers engaged in a breadth of professional learning. 
For one of our professional development days, we joined our other Kahui Ako 
schools for a day of learning. It was wonderful to have us altogether at Matua Ngaru 
School, who did a superb job of hosting us all. Additionally, over that time our 
teachers spent considerable hours in their classrooms, creating wonderful learning 
spaces for their children. We were all counting down to having the children back in 
school with us. 

Our amazing students have settled back into school life really well. Our classrooms 
are already buzzing with lots of learning, questions, imagination and teamwork. We 
are all looking forward to a great year ahead. We acknowledge that it is sometimes 
difficult to make new friends or reestablish friendships after a long holiday and we 
will be supporting your children in this area. Additionally, attached to the newsletter 
is a helpful guide that your children will see displayed in their classrooms. You may 
also like to unpack this at home.  

If you have any queries regarding your child/ren at school, please in the first instance 
contact your child’s classroom teacher. You can contact them via email or pop in to 
see them during drop off and pick-up times. Additionally, you have the support of 
your child’s Team Leader, their year group Dean as well as our Deputy Principal, Mrs 
Molly Fletcher, myself and our administration team. You can find contact details on 
our website’s staff page www.whenuapai.school.nz/staff. Please remember our 
doors are always open. 

A group of our Year 7 and 8 students started their school year with a camp on Great 
Barrier Island. Please see attached Greg Berry’s wonderful account of this amazing 
week at Hillary Outdoors. It was an absolutely wonderful opportunity for our 
students - what a way to start the school year. A very big thank you to those families 
who supported this amazing event. 

Once again, thank you for a great start to 2021.   

Ko te ahurei o te tamaiti arahia o tatou mahi  
Let the uniqueness of the child guide our work 

He iti hau marangai E tū te pāhokahoka  
After the storm, the rainbow appears 

Ngā mihi nui,  
Raewyn Matthys-Morris, Principal 

 

 

 

 
WHENUAPAI SCHOOL NEWSLETTER  
 
14 Airport Road, Whenuapai     Phone: 09 416 8779     Email: office@whenuapai.school.nz 

 

A WORD FROM OUR PRINCIPAL… 
 

PB4L 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR  

FOR LEARNING 

 OUR SCHOOL VALUES 

 Respect Self         

 Respect Others     

 Respect Learning     

 Respect Environment 

 

 

This year we are using our 
new student management 
system, HERO for sharing 
information, updates and 

student reporting.  

If you haven't already 
done so, please sign up to 
HERO using the following 

link: 

https://hero.linc-
ed.com/parents/ 

 

https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/staff/
mailto:office@whenuapai.school.nz
https://hero.linc-ed.com/parents/
https://hero.linc-ed.com/parents/


 

PB4L - POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING 
OUR SCHOOL VALUES 

Whenuapai School is a PB4L School. We teach behaviour through the use of our school values: 

 Respect Self, Respect Others, Respect Learning and Respect Environment. 

Our PB4L focus for Term 1 2021: For the beginning of Term our focus is on all four School values, what they are, what each one 
means and how we can live the values every day. 

 
We would love for you to discuss at home what these mean and look like in and around your child's classroom and at home. 

 
 

 

 
Reminder - School hats are 

compulsory in Term 4. 
These can be ordered online through 

MyKindo. 

 

 

MARRZIPAN 
Self-Confidence classes at Whenuapai 

Space Available for Term 1 2021! 

Marrzipan have gained a huge reputation in  
New Zealand for the development of shy children, 

especially those with anxiety, autism and  
selective mutism. 

Saying that, this is a class for the super crazy and 
dramatic types too, as we focus on positive 

leadership and social skills. Our classes focus on inner 
and outer self-confidence, and are super fun and 

exciting for children. 

Parents are kept up to date with weekly emails about 
what’s been covered in class and why, as well as 

what you can work on at home. We have two 
awesome showcases at the end of every term too, so 

you can see your child’s development first hand as 
they perform in one of our termly productions. 

Our classes will be running on: 
Thursday, at 10:05-11:05 in the hall. 

Spaces are limited to 14 students, to sign up for a 
non-obligatory trial lesson. 

Please register your interest by: 
emailing:  manon@marrzipandrama.co.nz 

or calling 0272206030. See you there! 

 

 
 

 

We are starting up a Lego 
club at school during lunch 
times and we would love 

some donations of Lego for 
children to use for this. 

 

Please send donations to Room 18. Thank you! 
 

 

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/index.html
mailto:manon@marrzipandrama.co.nz


  

  

For our Policies and Procedures please visit 
SchoolDocs at:  www.schooldocs.co.nz/  

User- whenuapai    
Password- airport 

Copyright: Except where stated, the content on this site is 
the copyright of SchoolDocs Ltd. It may not be reproduced 

without written permission from SchoolDocs Ltd. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

All school payments can be made 
through your myKindo account.  

You can pay via POLi or bank 
transfer (no fees) or with Visa, 
Mastercard, American Express, 

UnionPay (fees apply). 

Add regular top-ups if you'd like, 
then allocate to payments when 

you're ready, or just pay as you go. 
Go to www.mykindo.co.nz or via 
the link on our school website. 

For more information 
visit support.mykindo.co.nz 

 

 

 

 

• Donations 

• School lunches 

• School Events 

• School Hats 

• Sports Uniform 

• PTA Events 

•  

HEALTH & WELLBEING 

We would like to remind parents, caregivers and whānau 
about the spread of viruses in school.  

Please remind your children about the importance of good 
hygiene, proper handwashing and sneezing into their elbow.  

If your child is unwell please keep them home. 

 

 

 

Whenuapai Chess Club 

Sessions will be held weekly 
on Fridays from 9.45-10.45am 

in the Library. 

Classes start tomorrow: 
12 February 2021 

For more information and to 
register visit: 

https://www.chesspower.co.n
z/class-registration 

7th April) 

http://www.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://kindo.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=06240eebfd36dec7bd46c5100&id=178b9f5d61&e=efeea53f61
https://kindo.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=06240eebfd36dec7bd46c5100&id=531607a528&e=efeea53f61
https://www.chesspower.co.nz/class-registration
https://www.chesspower.co.nz/class-registration


  

KEY CONTACTS ONLINE PAYMENTS 
Principal –  
Raewyn Matthys-Morris 

rmatthys-morris@whenuapai.school.nz 
Any queries please email Mr Tony Hitchcock 
at: thitchcock@whenuapai.school.nz 

Bank Account details: 12-3085-0494188-00 
Reference: Students Name 
Details: The activity the payment is for 

If you pay online for more than one activity 
or pay for more than one student and 
various activities, please email Tony 
detailing what the payments are for.  

Payments can also be made via our online 
school shop at mykindo.co.nz 
 

 

Deputy Principal –  
Molly Fletcher 

mfletcher@whenuapai.school.nz  

Principal’s PA –  
Jo Wright 

pa@whenuapai.school.nz  

Learning Support Coord - 
Jill MacKenzie 

lsc@whenuapai.school.nz 

HOD Sport – Greg Berry gregb@whenuapai.school.nz 

Board of Trustees wsbot@whenuapai.school.nz 

PTA pta.whenuapai@gmail.com 

SKIDS After School Care whenuapai@skids.co.nz 

Team Leaders   

Year 0-1 – Carli Hawley carlih@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 2 – Rebecca Archer rebeccaa@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 3 – Olivia Mead  oliviam@whenuapai.school.nz  

Year 4 – Paige Chellew paigec@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 5-6 – Chris Groen chrisg@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 7-8 – Karl Ganda karlg@whenuapai.school.nz  

TE TIRITI O WAITANGI ACTIVITIES 

 

mailto:rmatthys-morris@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:thitchcock@whenuapai.school.nz
http://mykindo.co.nz/
mailto:mfletcher@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:pa@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:sharronb@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:gregb@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:wsbot@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:pta.whenuapai@gmail.com
mailto:whenuapai@skids.co.nz
mailto:carlih@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:rebeccaa@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:oliviam@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:paigec@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:chrisg@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:karlg@whenuapai.school.nz


 

  

 

MAKING FRIENDS IN A NEW CLASS AND SCHOOL 

We all want to make friends but sometimes in a new school or new classroom  
it can be hard. So, some school students were asked for their advice. They had  
really good ideas that you may find useful. 

 Be nice to everyone. 

 
 Talk to people and make them laugh. 

 

 Ask to play with people. 

 

 If you want to have friends – be friendly. 

 

 Help people in the classroom and in the playground. 

 

 Say nice things about people. 

 

 When you have a nice friend, always try play with them. 

 

 If you feel really shy when you are meeting new friends, say hello. Then they say hello back and you can 

keep talking together. 

 

 It’s easy if you just get to know one person at a time. It’s harder to go into a big group. 

 
 If you feel lonely and you want to make some friends, the worst thing to do is to keep to yourself or be shy 

because then people will probably not notice you. 

 
 The best thing to do is to answer questions and make suggestions in class and be a happy person to have 

around, then people might want to be your friend. 

 
 Smile at people and they will want to be your friend. 

 
 Don’t tell fibs about yourself. 

 
 Don’t try to show off - just be yourself. 

 
 Be your own friend – care for yourself and stand up for yourself without being nasty. 

 
 You will feel a bit strange at first, but just go slowly getting to know people, and join in groups or clubs. 

 
 Other kids will help you if you ask – and it’s a good way to get to know others. 

 
 Other kids might be feeling a bit lonely too so talk to them. 

 

 

 

 

 



NOTICES: 

                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

Babysitting and Tutoring - Hi! I'm Sarah and I am a local, fully 

registered Primary School Teacher. I am available for babysitting and/or 
tutoring in the evenings and on weekends. 

Please text or call me on 0211437180 for more information. 

 

 

 

 

Brain Play coding, robotics, and 
3d printing classes. After-

school, weekend, and holiday 
courses.  

Free trials available. Ages 5+.  
Email us for more information 
on info@brainplay.co.nz or see 

brainplay.co.nz. 

 
 

mailto:info@brainplay.co.nz
http://brainplay.co.nz/


 

 

  

 

 



 

 


